SHEBOYGAN COUNTY HEALTH CARE CENTER COMMITTEE MINUTES

Rocky Knoll Health Care Center
N7135 Rocky Knoll Parkway, Plymouth, WI  53073

West Conference Room
September 12, 2017
           Called to Order:  9:00 a.m.

            Adjourned 9:41 a.m.
MEMBERS PRESENT:
Supervisor Richard Bemis, Chairperson; Supervisor Brian Hoffmann, Vice-Chairperson; Supervisor Charles Conrardy, Secretary; Supervisor Al Bosman; Supervisor Roger Otten
ALSO PRESENT:  
Rachelle Valleskey, Rocky Knoll Administrator; Kayla Clinton, Rocky Knoll Administrator; Jeremy Fredericks, Accountant; Adam Payne, County Administrator; Tim Chisholm, Manager of Building Services
Supervisor Bemis called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.  It was noted the agenda was posted on September 7, 2017 at 10:00 a.m. in compliance with the Open Meeting Law. 

A motion was made by Supervisor Conrardy and seconded by Supervisor Otten to approve the minutes of the August 8, 2017 meeting as corrected.  Motion carried.
Ms. Valleskey had the following items to report:

· Census – In-house census of 131 and 2 in hospital; 2 pending admissions and 4 discharges
· DHS Survey – Upon exit of the survey team, two citations were issued related to topics of MDS Accuracy and Infection Prevention.  The team was very complimentary of the facility, staff and the care of the residents. The Plans of Correction were submitted September 5, 2017.  We will continue to follow up with the Medicare.gov website to learn what effect these great results may have on our overall star rating.  We are hopeful to regain a 5-Star status.  The facility was also issued five Life Safety violations.  The Life Safety Plan of Correction was sent and an immediate acceptance and approval was received.  
· Staffing – With recent hires there are currently only 14 open CNA positions on all shifts combined, and 5 licensed staff positions.  Staff overtime and agency personnel usage is decreasing.
· Medicaid Rates – Over 60% of the residents at Rocky Knoll have Medical Assistance or Family Care payer sources.  With the Governor’s budget slated to be approved by end of September, Skilled nursing facilities will retroactively receive an increase of 2% for Medicaid reimbursement back to July 1.  Additionally, Rocky Knoll’s supplemental payment will increase by $42.50/patient day which will dramatically improve the financial picture for the facility.
Ms. Valleskey informed members that Sandy Leon; Director of Health Information Services will attend the WHIMA 2017 Fall Conference in Green Bay September 14, 2017.

Ms. Kayla Clinton was introduced and appointed by County Administrator Adam Payne as the new Administrator of Rocky Knoll Health Care Center.  Ms. Clinton most recently worked as a Nursing Home Administrator at a Sheboygan facility and will be a great addition to Rocky Knoll.  Ms. Clinton will work beside Ms. Valleskey until her retirement on October 2, 2017.   Motion was made by Supervisor Conrardy and seconded by Supervisor Hoffmann to approve the appointment; by call of the roll, motion carried with all voting Aye.  County Administrator Payne offered tremendous appreciation and couldn’t be more proud of the leadership Ms. Valleskey brought to Rocky Knoll and Sheboygan County over the past five years.  She provided high level reporting and details to the Committee to keep them informed.  Ms. Valleskey received a round of applause at the County Department Heads meeting last week and is leaving the County on a high note and will be dearly missed.
Jeremy Fredericks discussed the July 2017 financials.  If the Wisconsin budget gets passed by the end of September, it will be retro to July and will have a positive impact on the numbers.  Motion was made by Supervisor Conrardy and seconded by Supervisor Hoffmann to approve as presented.  Motion carried.

Accounts Payable vouchers were reviewed.  Motion was made by Supervisor Conrardy and seconded by Supervisor Bosman to approve as presented.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Supervisor Bosman and seconded by Supervisor Conrardy to adjourn the meeting at 9:41 a.m.  Motion carried and meeting adjourned.
       Angie Iserloth  

   Recording Secretary
